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Summer, 2013
Dear WDC Delegate,
Thank you so much for your willingness to serve the conference in the capacity of delegate for the annual assembly scheduled for August 2-3, 2013, at Bethel College.  I recognize that not all of the delegate body may have been at last year’s annual assembly or have had the opportunity to read the minutes.  I would like to review one of the resolutions that was brought before the delegate body and am asking each delegate to discern this information in preparation for this year’s assembly.  The resolution stated the following:
That the leadership of Western District Conference, including the Executive Board, the Commissions, Committees and District Ministers, acknowledge as official position the current Confession of Faith in a Mennonite Perspective

That those in the above leadership positions, pastors, and or congregations conduct their functions and business in accordance with that Confession of Faith and that those who cannot do so according to their conscience resign their positions of leadership and influence in the Western District Conference. 

The resolution was brought to the assembly by a group of Oklahoma pastors and churches.  The reasons given for the resolution were as follows:

· There is a crisis within the WDC over the positions of belief and practice which threatens to split the conference apart

· This crisis is fostered by the difference in understanding regarding the authority and interpretation of Scripture

· The current direction of the WDC has resulted in a lack of unity which is disruptive to the mission of the Church and is leading to a number of district churches to consider leaving the district

The resolution raised multiple questions of clarification that were answered by a representative from the Oklahoma churches that brought the resolution to the assembly.  The resolution then received a motion to table.  The motion was:  


Inasmuch as the resolution from some churches in Oklahoma goes counter to the intent of the General Conference motion to accept the Confession of Faith statement as a teaching document, we table the motion.  

The motion passed 170 to 167. 
Throughout the course of the past year, all of the Oklahoma churches represented in the original resolution have since withdrawn their membership from Western District Conference.  
One question of clarification focused on the difference of the resolution vs. the statement already existing in the Western District Conference Constitution.  The WDC Constitution states in lines 22-25:
Article II.  Our Common Faith and Mission

The Western District Conference accepts the Confession of Faith in a Mennonite Perspective as its guide to faith and practice and commends this confession to each member congregation as a statement of faith for teaching and nurture in the life of the congregation and as a tool in discussions with inquirers, Christians of other traditions and people of other faiths.
This document can be found at:  http://mennowdc.org/leadership/constitution/
In preparation and planning for the delegate sessions, the Executive Board is requesting you to discern with your church if you intend to request that the tabled motion be brought back to the floor for a vote.  We would greatly appreciate this information ahead of time so we can schedule for it in our delegate session. 
If there is a motion to bring the tabled motion back to the floor, this motion would require a second and then a vote would take place.  The vote would need to be a majority vote to return the resolution back to the delegate body for further discernment.
Please notify WDC Conference Minister Clarence Rempel by July 24 if you anticipate bringing the tabled motion back to the floor at the annual assembly in August.  If you have questions or need any additional information, please contact Clarence or myself through the WDC office 316-283-6300.
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Diana Schunn

WDC Moderator
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